

Our Ref: Y1-8#02 E1513889

Dear Mr Simpson

SHIRE OF YORK – WARDS AND REPRESENTATION

The Minister for Local Government has approved the recommendations of the Local Government Advisory Board to increase the number of offices of councillor for the Shire of York from six to seven.

Administrative processes are now in place to obtain the Governor's approval and publish the changes in the *Government Gazette*. This change will be implemented at the 2015 local government elections. You will be notified when gazettal has taken place.

Yours sincerely

Julie Craig

STRATEGY AND RESEARCH OFFICER EXECUTIVE SUPPORT BRANCH

29 April 2015